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Arkansas Project Graduation Commission 
Minutes 

February 9, 2012 
 

 
Present:  Nancy Duffy Blount, Mattie Collins, Brooks Harrington, Representative Barry 
Hyde, Ronald Laurent, Tamara Mitchell, Dr. Jill Simons, Susan Waggener, Donnie 
Whitten, Dr. Kim Wilbanks, Sonja Wright-McMurray.  
 
Absent:  Dr. Pat Bailey, Susan Harriman 
 
The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m.  Chair Whitten welcomed members of the 
Commission.   
 
Ms. Wirth distributed the minutes from the December 8, 2011 meeting.  A motion to 
approve the minutes was made by Nancy Duffy-Blount and seconded by Ronald Laurent 
and the minutes were approved.  Ms. Wirth then distributed the agenda for the meeting 
as well as travel reimbursement forms. 
 
Commissioners discussed dropout prevention.  Sonja Wright-McMurray stated that early 
indicators are being missed and need to be addressed.  She also said that expectations 
should be stated earlier in a child’s education. 
 
Mr. Laurent and Ms. Waggener discussed College Algebra and End of Course Math 
Tests.  They thought that in order to prevent dropouts due to problems with the math 
tests students should receive more assistance with test taking skills.   
 
Mr. Hyde talked about revisions of the Arkansas Lottery Scholarships qualifications.  He 
anticipates a new requirement of test scores of 19 in each section of the ACT.  Students 
needing remediation will probably not be eligible and there will be an overall tightening of 
eligibility requirements. 
 
Commissioner agreed that recommendations for changes will have to come from the 
Arkansas Department of Education and will need to be planned well in advance of the 
89th General Assembly in 2013. 
 
Commissioners planned to have speakers come to upcoming meetings to discuss 
various topics such as the Common Core, Algebra, Lottery Scholarships, the ADHE 
Remediation report, support of programs at universities, and the P-20 Advisory Council.  
The business community, the Greater Little Rock Chamber of Commerce and the AR 
Economic Development Commission will also be asked to make presentations at future 
commission meetings.   
 
The remainder of the meeting was dedicated to the review of the 2011 Annual Report of 
the AR Project Graduation Commission.  Chair Whitten distributed a draft of the report 
for commissioners’ review.  Chair Whitten and coordinator Ann Wirth will finish writing 
the report and forward it to the Senate and House Committees of Education.   
 
The meeting adjourned at 1:30 p.m. 
 
 


